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MINUTES OF 2007 AGM HELD AT MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB

WEDNESDAY 12th SEPTEMBER



PRESENT

President		T Mitchell�Chairperson 		J Tyrie – Westgate  �Hon Secretary		R Cook – Ormesby�Committee Members	A Barwick – Ormesby		C Lee – Middlesbrough�			W Robinson – Yarm		S Turner – Stranton 		

			I Livesey – Acklam		P Young – Marske

A Evans – Brierton Community SC : N Fallon – Huntsman Tioxide : L-M Archibald – Eston 

B Watson, S Smith – Yarm : L Barwick – Ormesby : J Hurst – Middlesbrough : 

I Mekins – St Matthews : A Livingstone – Thornaby Pavilion : G Jones, J Young – Marske

J Bainbridge – Westgate



Jon Tyrie, as Chairperson, started the Meeting by welcoming all to the Meeting.



1.	Apologies for Absence 

Vice President – S Beckton

Hon Treasurer – N Jamieson

Committee Members : A Carter – Acklam : S Barwick – Ormesby.�S Boyes – Thornaby Pavilion/RDM, H Hutchings – St Teresa’s, M Train – Ormesby



2.	Minutes of the previous AGM held 13 September 2006

Copies had been sent out to all Clubs following last year’s AGM. The minutes were also available on the Website. 

The Minutes were accepted as a true record and the original signed by the Chairperson. 

	There were no matters arising.



3.	Statement of accounts

Details of the accounts for 2006/2007 were distributed. Net profit on the League Account was £105.08. See Appendix 1 for details. �The October 2006 League Tournament made a profit of  £30.35. Cost details are shown separately. See Appendix 2. 

The Dance Fund was at £918.10. See Appendix 3.   

The League Accounts have been moved to HSBC and amalgamated with the Billingham Synthonia Trust Fund & Teesside Badminton Coaches Association Accounts. 

This allows the monies across all three funds to be better invested. At present we are looking to obtain 4.85% AER for most of the money in our account.

A Balance sheet for the period of the HSBC Account has also been drawn up. At present the TABL Account has £1,440.96. See Appendix 4.

The above accounts have been audited and were accepted by this meeting.�

4.	Fixing of League Fee for 2006-2007

	As recommended in the Treasurer’s report, the League Fee stayed at £2.50 per 

	team.



5.	Report of Presentation Dance

The Secretary reported on the end of season Presentation Dance, held at Liberty’s in Town, Middlesbrough on Friday 11th May. The evening still produced a profit despite the fact that numbers were down on the previous year, held at the same venue. Those who attended the evening thoroughly enjoyed themselves, including the ‘non-dancers’. 

The Secretary reported that whilst asking clubs about this year’s event, he was told that a number of players didn’t like the venue following last year’s dance and would not attend this one. 

As a result of this, another venue has been booked for next year’s Presentation Evening.

It will be held on Friday 9th May at Southlands Leisure Centre.

The advantages are the hall has a stage, the main bar is separate from the hall and there is plenty of parking 



6.	Final League Tables

Copies of the 2006/2007 had been sent to all Club Match Secretaries at the end of the season. They were available on the Website. Additional copies were available at the meeting. 

The issue of conceded matches and teams turning up with only two pairs was raised. Audrey Livingstone asked what other clubs did when matches were conceded, especially by the away team. Not only did the Club lose out on match fees but also, in some instances because of the late notice, the home club still had to pay the court hire charges.

The Chairman stated that we had statistics, which he was prepared to share with the meeting.

The Secretary reported that last season 14 matches were conceded (17 the previous season),

14 matches won by a team fielding two pairs (19 the previous season) and 35 matches lost by a team fielding two pairs (38 the previous season) In addition there were 6 matches with two pairs in each team (4 the previous season).

The Secretary added that if a financial penalty was imposed, it could be difficult to manage.

Tony Evans suggested that the team/club conceding a match, should pay a fine to the opposition. This system operates successfully in tennis.

If a fine system was proposed, it could not be voted on until next year’s AGM.

The Secretary stated that he would inform all Clubs of the concerns raised at this Meeting and that unless there was a big improvement over the coming season, the Management Committee would be looking for approval of a new rule covering financial penalty for conceded matches, starting next season.















7.	Formation of League Divisions 2007-2008

The Secretary stated that he wanted to set some ground rules before the Meeting discussed the details.

He stated that across all three competitions, the division sizes are likely to be 7/6 teams.

Before we name any teams he wanted the Meeting to agree on which divisions would have seven teams and which would have six teams. In the past we have tried to operate a system where the higher divisions have seven teams with the bottom/lower divisions having six teams.  

Therefore with four divisions and 27 teams the split would be 7/7/7/6, for 26 teams 7/7/6/6 and for 25 teams 7/6/6/6. For three divisions and 20 teams the split would be 7/7/6 and for 19 teams 7/6/6 for 19 teams. For two divisions and 13 teams the split would be 7/6.

The Meeting agreed to this way of splitting the division sizes.



The Secretary informed the Meeting that Thornaby Pavilion & Billingham Synthonia have changed their name to Thornaby Pavilion.



Mixed League

Marske are only entering four teams (dropping their ‘E’ Team.) 

Ormesby are entering an ‘F’ Team and Yarm are entering a ‘C’ Team.

	This equates to 27 teams. Therefore the split would be A=7, B=7, C=7 & D=6.	

	

	Ladies League

	Status Quo - Division sizes stay the same. A = 7 & B = 7.



	Gents League

	No teams have dropped out from last season.

	Three new teams added. St Matthews, Westgate ‘B’ and Yarm ‘C’.

	This equates to 20 teams. Therefore the split would be A= 7, B=7, C=6.



	As all competitions have divisions containing seven teams, promotion/relegation will be

	2 Up and 2 Down across the board.



	See Appendix 5 for proposed details of the new Divisions.



The Meeting agreed to the format detailed above. 

		

The Level Doubles League Fixture Meeting had been set for Wednesday 26th September @ Middlesbrough BC starting @ 7pm.

Season starts Monday 8th October and ends Sunday 20th April. 



8.	Update on the Development of Badminton in the Teesside area

	The Secretary informed the Meeting of the recent appointments that have been made.

Sheila Boyes became the Regional Development Manager – North East & Cumbria in May. At the beginning of September Rajeev Tuli was appointed the new BDO. As Rajeev lives in Gateshead he will spend 50% of his time working in the Tees Valley area and 50% working in the Durham (North) area.

Also at the beginning of September, three Badminton Community Sports Coaches were appointed. Martin Lamb will be working with all the schools in the Hartlepool area.

Stephanie Barwick & Matthew Train, will job share and be working in the Primary Schools in the Tees Valley area.



There is to be a Badminton Bonanza held at Middlesbrough BC on Sunday 21st October, as part of National Badminton Week. (See Paragraph 14).

This event is open to casual/social players and will be aimed at the BEM groups.



There is to be a Development Group Open Meeting at Middlesbrough BC on Friday 28th September, to which all Clubs should attempt to send at least one representative. Invites have already been sent out.

One of the important subjects on the agenda is the new Club & Coach Strategy, with particular reference to Performance Centres.



In addition, Durham County Badminton Association is holding a similar event at Hartlepool on Monday 17th September. Again invites have been sent to Durham Club Secretaries.



9.	Scoring System – Rally Points to 21	

Ian Livesey reported on the ballot that he had undertaken on behalf of the Management Committee. The response from Clubs/players has been poor.

Some Clubs have reported en masse rather than individuals being allowed to vote.

The wording on the voting slip read: -

If you had a choice, which scoring system would you prefer to play?

	A)  	Best of 3 Ends to 21 Rally Points with Extended Scoring

Or	B)  	Best of 3 Ends to 15 with Setting. Score on your serve only. Two serves 

per side in doubles.

The votes he has received to date are 105 for (A) and 29 for (B)

This leaves 240 players who have not cast a vote.

The Secretary offered a view that perhaps these 240 players were not fussed what scoring system was used. They just wanted to play badminton and would use the scoring system recommended by BADMINTON England.

	

10.	Election of Officers 

 	a.	President			E Mitchell

	b.	Vice-President	s		S Beckton & N Jamieson	

	c.	Chairperson			J Tyrie

	d.	Hon. Secretary			R Cook

	e.	Hon. Match Secretary		R Cook

	f.	Hon. Treasurer		R Cook



	Tony Evans wished to record a vote of thanks on behalf of the entire League for the services that Norman Jamieson has given to the League over the years.

	The Secretary informed the Meeting that at the Management Committee Meeting last week, Ted Mitchell, as League President, presented Norman with an engraved glass bowl on behalf of the League. Norman had been League Secretary for 40 years and then Treasurer for the last 10 years. �

11.	Election of Management Committee	

The Chairperson started by thanking all the Committee Members for their work over the last twelve months. 

	All the Committee Members, with the exception of Carole Lee, were prepared to carry on � 	& were re-elected. Jackie Hurst from Middlesbrough was elected to replace Carole.

	As Roger Cook had taken over the Treasurer’s role as well as being the League Secretary,

	there was still an additional place on the Committee to make the total up to 12 Members.

	Barbara Watson offered and was duly elected.� 	Members are – J Hurst, A Barwick, S Barwick, A Carter, I Livesey, W Robinson, S Turner, 

	B Watson, P Hensby & P Young. � 







	

12.	Dates of Tournaments

The local TABL Tournament will be held Monday 1st to Friday 5th October at �Middlesbrough. 

Open Mixed Doubles Monday, Open Level Doubles Tuesday, Open Singles Wednesday, Handicapped Mixed Doubles Thursday and Handicapped Level Doubles Friday.

If numbers are low, then the Open events will be held on the Tuesday and the Handicapped events on the Friday. This has been stated on the Entry Form. Entry Fee is £5.00 per event.

	Entry Forms have been emailed to Club Secretaries, are available on the website & forms � 	were available at the meeting.



	Club Mixed Doubles Competition. � 	This competition will be run again this season. Jackie Hurst will be the organiser.

Entry details were made available at the Meeting.



13.	BADMINTON England Cup.

	All Clubs should have received information on this new national competition. 

However at £50.00 entry fee per team, it is thought highly unlikely that Clubs from this area will be entering teams.

 

14.	National Badminton Week.

	The Secretary reminded the Meeting that National Badminton Week is being held 16th to 24th October”. The Secretary explained that it was an awareness campaign to promote badminton on a national scale. Clubs were being asked to open their doors to people wanting to play badminton. If as a result of this, new players wanted to take up the game, Clubs should direct them to one of the adult beginners sessions that are run in the area. A complete list will be made available before National Badminton Week starts.

In order to promote this initiative, Clubs should also inform the Secretary of any events they are organising, so that he can advertise them on the Tees Valley Badminton website.



15.	Any Other Competent Business�There was no other business discussed.

	 









	Roger Cook - Hon Secretary
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PRESIDENT      Dr W E A Mitchell

                                       VICE PRESIDENT      S Beckton 	



CHAIRPERSON	 HON SECRETARY & MATCH SECRETARY	     HON TREASURER      

Jon Tyrie		 		Roger Cook		  		     Norman Jamieson         

6 Tidkin Lane	 		13 Perth Grove	  		     7 Boldron Close	         

Guisborough		 		Hartburn				     Hartburn		         					Stockton on Tees			     Stockton on Tees	         

TS14 8BX		 		TS18 5BJ		     		     TS18 5PE	 	



01287  610937  (H)	 		01642  656227			     01642  583349	         �01642  731609  (W)	         E-mail	roger.cook60@ntlworld.com 

										28th August 2007





TREASURER’S REPORT FOR SEASON 2006-2007.





INCOME                                                 

Brought Forward                                   

Subscriptions                                         

Profit on League Tournament

Interest                                                       

 ___       

TOTAL              �£    p

498.67

150.00

30.35

9.10

______

688.12

��EXPENDITURE                                        

DCBA Subscription                                   

Stamps                                                        

Loss on Mixed Doubles Competition          

Engraving – Divisional Trophies               

Donation to DCBA Veterans

Excess Income/Expenditure         

______

TOTAL             �£    p

27.00

 3.60

8.71

25.06

20.00

603.75

_____

688.12

��



Income = £189.45	     Expenditure = £84.37    



Net Profit on 2006/2007 Season = £105.08





Recommend League Fee stays at £2.50 per Team







R N Jamieson – Hon League Treasurer







Accounts Audited by :-               R H Cook	          and 	        J Tyrie









APPENDIX 2



�



OPEN and HANDICAPPED

LOCAL LEAGUE TOURNAMENT

MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB

2nd - 6th OCTOBER 2006�

�����									



 Tournament Referee  :      Mr. R H Cook		 



	



ENTRY FEES	£5.00 per person per event.



		Entries					£290.00	£125.00   Cash    +    £165.00    Cheques 

		

		TOTAL INCOME			£290.00



		

		Hire of MTBC				£  80.00  	2 Nights @ £40.00 per night.

		Shuttles				£  73.50	7 doz @ £10.50 per doz.

		Shields & Engraving 			£  94.97  	

		Engraving Trophies			£  11.18



	

		TOTAL EXPEND			£259.65



	   			PROFIT		  £30.35





	



	

	Roger Cook



	12th May 2007





	



	

	

	



APPENDIX 3



Tees Active Badminton League - Dance Fund

From 1st June 2006 to 5th June 2007



Presentation Dance 11th May 2007

Dance Income				                £

Tickets						395.00

Raffle						109.00

						504.00

Dance Expenditure

Ceilidh Band					160.00	  

Food						140.00				        

					      	300.00



Surplus on Dance 			      	204.00







Income & Expenditure Account

Income								    £

Surplus on Dance 							204.00

 

Total Income								204.00



Expenditure

Partnership Funding - Tees Valley Community Sports Coach	200.00

TBCA Level 2 Coach Funding, March 2007				200.00



Total Expenditure							400.00



Loss							  		196.00



Balance Sheet



	Accumulated fund @ 31 May 2006 			          1114.10

	Loss							            196.00

Accumulated fund @ 31 May 2007 			            918.10

	

Monies transferred from Billingham Synthonia Trust Fund 

to Tees Active Badminton League Account on 5th June 2007	918.10  

 

					Fund at 5th June 2007	    0.00								ACCOUNT CLOSED



R H Cook

3 September 2007













							








